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“For We Are Labourers Together With God” 

I Corinthians 3:9 Daniel and Michelle Jones 

November 27, 2013 – Thanksgiving  

Missionaries since 1977 

Dear Praying Friends,                                 

The Bethesda Fundamental Baptist Church in Monterrey just had its annual Missions Conference in October, with 

“Missions Sunday” being a great success.  We had 470 in Sunday School that day, with 8 saved and 8 baptized and over 

$76,000.00 Dlls. promised to missions for the 2013-2014 year!   

Help is needed on both sides of the border.  We really need help in being able to register some new churches in Mexico, 

but it will cost us over $1,000.00 Dlls per church and we have 4 to register.  Then on the American side, we need a van to 

be able to pick up folks who want to come to church, but are unable to because of lack of transportation.   Can you help? 

Answered prayers God has given as far as the violence in Mexico!   Monterrey area has gone down to about 40 per 

month (when it was around 60-80 killed a year ago).  God has also answered prayers with souls saved and baptized on 

both sides of the border! 

New Missions vision is being seen on both sides of the border.  In Mexico, we had our annual pastor’s conference with 

over 40 full-time workers in attendance.  The emphasis was                                     

missions (the group picture is to the right).                           

 

 

 

 

                           In McAllen, we had our first ever “Faith Missions 

                           Conference” with over $7,000.00 Dlls. promised to 

missions for the 2013-2014 year!  Our attendance has also been up.  We averaged 46 in the last two months and had 20 

saved!   The picture above left is a partial of one of our services.  

Keep us in your prayers as far as our health is concerned.  Michelle has rheumatoid arthritis in her knees, hands and 

elbows; and we both have problems with our thyroids!  I am on a gluten-free diet now, and it is expensive to get gluten- 

free foods!  So far, none of these things have hindered our working for the Lord, and we thank Him for that.    

Serving Christ amongst the Hispanics in Mexico and the Rio Grande Valley is a privilege you have given us because of 

your prayers and financial support.  We are so thankful for you!  Thank you, thank you, thank you! 


